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Meeting Summary:  October 18, 2017



King County Veterans Program Advisory Board

Meeting Summary

October 18, 2017 
7:30 pm – 9:00 pm
WorkSource Renton 

Call to Order
King County Advisory Board Vice-Chair Stan Gunno called the meeting to order at 7:35pm. Salute the Flag. 

Roll Call Board Members Present: Stan Gunno, Julia Sheriden, Monique Brown, Dion McNeeley, Hank Haynes, Carrol Stripling, Chuck Murrell, Chuck Vitiritti, Nathan Mikesell, Sam Powers, Amy Viklund, Jeffery Loa                                                                  
Board Members Excused/Absent: John Phillips, Gary Cashman, Ken Yakle, Kyle Schnell
County Staff Present:
 Pat Lemus DCHS


 Bryan Fry DCHS - KCVP 
  Rita Sanchez DCHS - KCVP
Review of Meeting Summary
ACTION: Minutes for September 2017 were approved
Committee Reports (Brief overview of the Advisory Board Committees)
Executive Committee: No meeting. 
Budget & Finance Committee: No meeting.
Appeals Committee: No meeting.  
Programs Committee: Program Committee held a meeting October 18, 2017

 Veterans Consortium: No meeting 

Program update: Bryan Fry gave an update on the KC Veterans Program move. Veterans Program will be moving to Tukwila with a possible move date of December 11, 2017.  Currently, we are working on communicating the move to our clients and community partners. 
Thanks to Ken Yakle, we were able to reach out to Disable American Veterans (DAV) to discuss getting help with veteran’s claims.  We have implemented a pilot program with DAV for the months of October and December who would like to meet with 6 to 8 clients. The current appointment schedule will be a full day held each Wednesday; SW will identify the client and will have them schedule an appointment. So far every Wednesday has been entirely full. 
Update on our Contracts: William Booth Shelter beds – have 20 beds available which are usually 6 month stay. We have made some tweaks over the last year working on occupancy and keeping the beds filled. We are at 96% which is the highest it’s been.
Pioneer Square Men’s Program and VVLP Bennett and Burien House - have set aside beds for KC Veterans Program. 

The City of Seattle has a contract with the Hammond House - have 10 beds set aside for female veterans. 
Monthly Reports: Bryan Fry gave a brief overview on the Financial Charts and Veterans Program. Both offices are consistently busy. We also have worked with HSP Solid Ground to help spend down their funding for the 2nd and 3rd quarters first before spending KC Veterans funds. Spending is up for rental assistance and utility spending. 

Bryan discussed the process for chemical dependency and/or getting into re-hab. Social Workers do not provide a clinical behavior intake. KCVP does an assessment and make an immediate referral to ATC at the VA Hospital or to a detox center.  We do work with our clients to help find the best solutions. 
Client Satisfaction Survey has been launched. The criteria was based on those who received services with an open case plan from July 1st – July 31, 2017 (approximately 600 email addresses).  We would love to hear ideas from the board to help improve this survey. There were 23 questions with 60% yes/positive, 10% neutral and 25% was no or strong no. Some of the themes included:

· A few responses who did not like the finance contingent 

· Program needs to be for all Veterans 

· Some responses where not sure or what services they needed
What worked well for you?

· Financial Assistance

· WA Driver License Fee

· Rental Assistance

· Gas and Food Cards

· ORCA  Bus Pass for Work

· Dental Work

· Training & Certifications 

· Clothing for interview

· Computer Lab

· Homeless Shelter

· Job Search/ Resumes

· Rapid rehousing, case management and a voice 

Old Business 
·   By-laws /updating/signature page/ vote put on table till next meeting          

Future Business 
Next Meeting



Wednesday, November 15, 2017
Good of the order 
·   Veterans Day Brunch for Women 11/12/2017 11:00 Ballard Elks Lodge
·     Nov 10, 2017 Habitat for Humanity is holding a meeting for Veterans and Providers     2:00 - 3:30

·   VA Hospital has open the doors for all Veterans to register November 1, 2017       

·  DAV is having mid - quarter Conference October 26-27, 2017 at the Red Lion in  Olympia

Adjourn 
Meeting adjourned at 9:00 pm  
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